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There was an autocross hosted by 4 different clubs.  Brian McKevett
got a trophy for 2nd Place Overall.  Brian also won the best reaction 
time of the day and won 2nd Place in the Bracket Team Challenge.  

July 4th 
Holy Toledo 

Bracket Event
In Perrysburg, OH

Kyle Felts won 1st Place 
in the Bracket Team 
Challenge.  

Congratulation to you both! 



Irish Hills Car Show

Angela – 1st in C4

Kyle2 – 1st in ModifiedCarl And Carolyn – 1st in C7

George And Kathy  – 1st in C6







Check out the Events Page on the CCCC 
Website for more information on upcoming 
NCCC, Local, Regional, and National Events.
Event Flyers (cccorvette.org)



 

 

Let’s “Cruise-In” to Darrell’s charity 
car show and then “Cruise-Out” 

to Miller’s for ice cream after. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

635 State Street, Eaton Rapids, MI 
 

Contact Angela with any questions. 
4c   .   membership   @   cccorvette.org 
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Lake Lansing Road Meijer parking lot at 5:30 p.m.
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Please let Simon know if you will be attending:  4c . board @ cccorvette.org
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SATURDAY August 27:

Corvette
Crossroads

Show

10:00am – 3:00pm
(we plan to arrive early as a club)

Odawa Casino Parking Lot

Corvette Parade: 6:00pm Staging at Odawa Casino
(1080 S Nicolet St. Mackinaw City, MI 49701)

DINNER 8:00pm:  The Hook Lakeside Grill
Address:  201 S Huron Ave.  Mackinaw City, MI 49701 

Agenda:
THURSDAY August 25:
Depart from: Clark Corners – DeWitt
Time: 10:00am

Address: 1161 Clark Rd. DeWitt, MI 48820
Lunch Stop: Lakeside Resort & Conference Center

Address: 100 Clearview Dr. Houghton Lake, MI 48629
Dinner:  Beach Picnic @ Beachcomber
Time:  6:00pm

FRIDAY August 26:
Event: Corvette Caravan to Cedarville, MI
Time: 10:30am

(Depart from the Beachcomber Motel)
Lunch: Cattails Cove

Address: 22 E Hodeck St.  Cedarville, MI  49719
Dinner: Open



Robert Watson Zola Olson
August 2 August 23

Stella Wood Brian McKevett
August 4 August 29

Harold Twining Ann Voss
August 6 August 31

Ronnie Bidelman, Jr
August 6 



Robert & Beverly Adado
from East Lansing.

They drive a Race Car 
Yellow 2019 Coupe

Cary Mulvany from 
Mason.

Cary drives a 1998 
Convertible

Ronnie Bidelman, Jr from Dewitt.
He drives a Red
2008 Convertible
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Members, 

July always has a busy NCCC event schedule.  Our Region started the 
month out with the Multi-Region Bracket Autocross, we had our 2 day 
autocross, Corvette Envy, People’s Choice car show hosted by Irish Hills, 
and then closed it out on the 31st with an Autocross hosted by CCM.  The 
only thing left out of that group is another rallye, and the Flint Club has 
one scheduled for the next event.  I hope this means everyone had a 
chance to get out and enjoy their Corvette their favorite way. 

I know in previous letters I have encouraged everyone to get out and 
participate in Regional events, and mention meeting new people.  This 
past month was particularly interesting while attending regional events.  I 
had the opportunity to meet some “Corvette Celebrities”.  For those of 
you who follow Corvettes you will know the name Lingenfelter and most 
who looked up the news on C8s will know Rick Conti.  Rick joined us for a 
day of autocrossing in Perrysburg, even donating lunch, and used the 
event to put up content to his YouTube Channel.  You can find him by just 
searching for “Rick Conti” and his channel has all kinds of Corvette news, 
tech, and fun.  At the end of the month, Kristen and Ken Lingenfelter
joined us at the autocross in Livonia where Kristen did her first autocross.  
Most of you probably know the history of the Lingenfelter name and its 
association with GM performance, but if not there is some good history 
to read up on. 

So again I will say, it is worth it to come out to these regional events.  
There is always a lot of fun to be had and new people to meet. 

Remember to Wave!

Kyle
President
Capital City Corvette Club 



0 Beverly Adado 20 Melissa Felts 4 Diana Mosher 0 Robert Spehar
0 Robert Adado 2 Cindy Gozalka 2 Cary Mulvany 0 Janet Sprague
1 Roy Bailey 2 Norman Gozalka 24 Casey Mulvany 0 Michael Sprague
0 Dana Beaman 8 Jeanne Harris 19 Kim Mulvany 29 James Sutherland

17 Sandy Bechtel 17 Ward Harris 9 Barb Musselman 0 Ralph Swan
0 Ben Behnke ** 19 Bill Hass 9 Steve Musselman 0 Susan Swan
2 Ronnie Bidelman 24 Melissa Hass 2 Stanley Olson 0 Connie Taylor
0 Colleen Bratschi 0 Skip Herold, Jr. 0 Zola Olson 0 Thomas Taylor
0 Rich Bratschi 0 Skip Herold, III 0 Mark Otto 0 Stephen Toth
1 Connie Britz 68 Angela Hyde 4 Joe Platte 3 Harold Twining
8 Mike Britz 3 Craig Iansiti 20 Suzanne Politza 3 Katherine Twining

11 Daniel Burk 22 Kim Keith 38 Carl Polomski * 0 Marge VanDyke
3 Laura Burk 27 Sue Keith 38 Carolyn Polomski * 8 Ann Voss

21 Geofrey Cradit 9 Gwen Lewis 13 David Pursel 9 David Voss
10 Joyce Cradit 11 Michael Lewis 0 Kathryn Pursel 0 Jerry Wardell

0 Frederick Darin 1 Janet Litrenta 10 Carol Putmon 0 Sally Wardell
0 Marlene Darin 26 Artie Love 17 Randy Putmon 7 Robert Watson
0 Ralph Davis 0 Lee MacGillvray ** 48 Gloria Reiffer 23 Mary Wells
0 Susan Davis 0 John Manning 44 Simon Reiffer 36 Timothy Wells
4 Art Doty * 40 Bob Maynard 5 Robert Ribar 14 Christine Wieczorek
4 Nancy Doty * 25 Shalimar Maynard 0 Kyle Schittenhelm 12 Thomas Wieczorek
6 George Duncan * 14 Brian McKevett 8 Kim Schramm 26 Densel Williams
6 Kathy Duncan * 34 Kevin Mead 0 Ralph Shaheen ** 4 Billy Wilson

25 Michelle Faupel 8 Patricia Mead 0 Barb Sipka 4 Kelly Wilson
34 Tom Faupel 2 Linda Michael 0 Thomas Sipka 25 Stella Wood
65 Kyle Felts 36 Chuck Miller 2 James Spalding

103 Members

68 Angela Hyde 44 Simon Reiffer 38 Carolyn Polomski * 34 Tom Faupel
65 Kyle Felts 40 Bob Maynard 36 Chuck Miller 34 Kevin Mead
48 Gloria Reiffer 38 Carl Polomski * 36 Timothy Wells

2022 Top Ten

Capital City Corvette Club
Participation Points as of July 28, 2022

*  NCCC affiliation is with another Michigan Region Club.      ** Honorary Member / Club Liaison.



Just Horsing Around
Car lovers and Corvette enthusiasts have a fascination with horsepower.  The 
more the merrier!  It is the source of lengthy discussions, debates and 
comparisons.  But what breed of horse was used to invent this unit of 
measure?  Clydesdale? Shetland pony? As the automobile evolved did the 
teams of horses used for comparison get longer and longer? We know that the 
Milford Proving Grounds does not have a corral with hundreds of horses that 
the engineers are harnessing to measure 455 horsepower!

James Watt was a renown Scottish inventor, mechanical engineer and chemist 
who had six patents; several for steam engines, a machine that copied letters 
and an improved method of constructing furnaces.  Watt as a unit of power 
was named after him and eventually incorporated into the International 
System of Units.

In 1776, Watt invented a new and improved steam engine.  All he needed was 
a way to convince the farmers and mine operators that his steam engine could 
do the work of multiple horses.  Watt studied the ponies at a coal mine and 
observed that the average animal could move 220 pounds of coal along a 100-
foot mineshaft in one minute. He estimated that a horse could do 50% more 
work than a pony.  Using a mathematical formula, he calculated that his steam 
engine could perform the 
same work as ten horses. 
Watt used the horsepower 
term to market his steam 
engine and it became the 
widely accepted unit of 
measure for engines and 
machinery.

By Sue Keith



Driving our Corvettes
by Sandy Bechtel

All too often, people who drive sports cars are teased 
about having a midlife crisis.  Not this girl!  First of all, 
I’m 75 – way beyond midlife.  Second of all, I’ve loved 
pretty cars since I was little.  When I visited my 
grandparents in the summertime, we would sit on their 
front porch in the evenings and count cars:  Chevys 
versus Fords.  (Grandpa only drove Chevys.)  

I absolutely love my Corvette – a 2011 Grand Sport 
Convertible.  Not new, but nice!  Double black, with red 
hash marks on the front fenders.  When I drive home 
after our meetings, I usually have the top down and take 
my time.  I don’t think I’ve ever made the trip home 
without someone calling out compliments about my car.  
One evening, I actually had three different drivers and 
their passengers call out along the way.  Last week, 
though, I had a unique admirer.  I was stopped at a light, 
and a young man (probably in his late teens or early 
twenties) was stopped next to me.  He said my car was 
really good looking.  Then, he gave me a big smile and 
asked: “Will you be my grandma?”   That certainly took 
me by surprise.  We were both laughing, the light turned 
green, and away we went.  What a fun, fun drive home!         



Backpacks for Lansing Area Schoolchildren 
 
Our club has always supported the Greater Lansing Area Food Bank, making a 
large donation every December.  I belong to a church that runs one of the Food 
Bank’s locations.  We are currently collecting donations so that we can provide 
50-100 filled backpacks for children of the people who depend on the Food Bank 
for food, clothing, and personal-care products.   
 
The new backpacks will include:  Paper, Pencils, Crayons, Markers, Scissors, 
Rulers, Erasers, Glue Sticks, Folders, Pens, Highlighters, and a Calculator.  
Each filled backpack costs approximately $25.00.   
 
Our Club’s Board voted to donate $100.00 to this cause – that makes four happy 
kids.  If you would also personally consider making a $25.00 donation for this 
great cause, that would be wonderful.  Here’s how to do that: 
 

1.  Make your check payable to:  Our Savior Lutheran Church 
      (Include your address, so a receipt can be mailed to you.)  
2.  Bring it to our August 3th General Membership Meeting, OR -  
3. Mail it to:  Sandy Bechtel, 6004 Strasbourg, Lansing, MI  48917   

           (All donations must be received at the church by August 7th.) 
 
If you have any questions, please call me.  Thank for your consideration. 
 
Sandy Bechtel 
517-243-7207 
 
 
 





CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB 
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  
July 6, 2022  -  Delhi Café & Zoom 

 
 
6:30 Call to Order: Kyle Felts 

 There is no mail to review.   
 Thank you, Bob Maynard and Chuck Miller for the Blessing of the Vettes, and thank you to Angela 

Hyde for the Rallys.     
 Congratulations to Simon and Gloria Reiffer on receiving the President’s Award and the Past 

President’s Award both at convention this year.      
 There was an autocross in Perrysburg last weekend, it was hosted by 4 different clubs.  Brian 

McKevett got a trophy for 2nd Place Overall.  Brian also won the best reaction time of the day and won 
2nd Place in the Team Relay.  Kyle Felts won 1st Place in the Team Relay.  Congratulation to you both.   

 Thanks for everyone that came out for National Corvette Day, we had 14 cars and 30 for dinner.  Dan 
Burk won the Trivia contest. 

 Board Reports:  

 Secretary: Melissa Hass  

 Approval of June minutes: Motion by Simon Reiffer, seconded by Tom Faupel and approved by the 
majority of the membership in attendance.   

 Treasurer: Mike Britz  

 Absent, no report.       

 V/P Governor:  Simon Reiffer 

 We had a great time at Convention this year.  We debated about going, but are really glad we did.  
They had some really nice day trips.  And of course, receiving the Awards was great too.  If anyone 
ever gets a chance to go to the Convention, they should.     

 Region Meeting is at Buddy’s in Holt this month and all are welcome to attend.           
 NCCC Convention will be in Bowling Green, KY next year and in Joplin, MO in 2024.              

Social Director: Melissa Felts  

 Absent, sent report.  Birch Run is July 16 and 17 and the Willows car show is August 18.   
 July birthdays were recognized.   

Points Director: Mary Wells 

 Points are up to date for what I have received.       



Competition Director: Kevin Mead 

 At Perrysburg there was a car that caught on fire.  We need oil dry in the trailer for our event at Birch 
Run, just to be safe.  Sandy Bechtel made a motion and was seconded by Kevin Mead to purchase the 
oil dry.  Approved by majority of membership in attendance.     

 There are event flyers and signup sheets on the table for Birch Run.  Please volunteer, we need help 
for everything.   

 We cannot get onto the track at Birch Run until 7:00 am Saturday morning.  We will be under a crunch 
getting everything set up.     
 

 Editor: Tom Faupel 

 Nothing new to report.     
 Thank you to all that have contributed articles for the newsletter.  I’m always open to feed back. 

 Membership Director: Angela Hyde 

 The club has 100 members, 2 honorary members, 32 FCOA. 
 Welcome to new members Ronnie Bidelman, Jr. who drives a 2008 convertible and Cary Mulvany who 

drives a platinum 1998.     
 We also have new members Kyle Schittenhelm, John Manning, and Robert and Beverly Adado.     

 Public Relations Director: Chuck Miller  

 Absent, no report.     
  

Appointed Officer Report:  

Past President: Bob Maynard 

 I have the cash box for the Birch Run event.             

Photographer: Stella Wood  

 Pictures are up on the website.   
 Thank you to Tom and Gloria for all the help.        

 Webmaster: Gloria Reiffer 

 Nothing new to report.       

Facebook Moderator: Dave Voss 

 Nothing new to report about Facebook.      
 There is a signup sheet on the table for Crossroads.  Please signup.  We will have a convoy to 

Mackinaw City on August 25, leaving at 10:00 am from Clark Corners.   
 The pavilion at Beachcomber’s will not be available for us on Friday night.  We will need to do our 

cookout on Thursday night.  So that will leave Friday night open and I will be making reservations 
somewhere for Saturday night.         

Zoom Facilitator: Kyle Felts  

 All is working well.   



Quartermaster: Randy Putmon 

 Trailer is in the pole barn.   
 There are two fire extinguishers in the trailer but I believe they are expired.  I will check them and 

what needs to be done to make them current. 
 Thanks to everyone who helped setup and tear down at Blessing of the Vettes, it makes the job a lot 

easier.  

Sergeant at Arms: Geofrey Cradit  

  I just met the tire man, Bob Adado and am glad to see he has joined the club.     

NCM Ambassador: Casey Mulvany  

 Absent, no report.      

Historian: Sue Keith 

 I have printed out the articles from the Newsletter and congratulations to Simon and Gloria.  I’m sure 
there will also be an article in “Blue Bars”.    
 

Hearts and Flowers: Ann Voss 

 I have sent out cards to Art and Nancy Doty, they have been ill and also Nancy’s brother passed away. 
 A card was sent to Ralph Shaheen, his mother passed away.   

  
Chaplain: Ward Harris 

 Nothing to report.  I was happy to see the turnout for the Blessing of the Vettes. 
  

 New Business:  

 We have received a request from Tamarack Apartments to do Bingo with them this year.  If we do, 
ground rules will be laid out first.  If we do Tamarack, we will be doing 2 because we will continue to 
do Delta River.         

 Other Business:  

 We are still trying to set up something for the FCOA members.  Presently we are trying to establish the 
ages and find an event that would be appropriate for most.   

 For the 65th Anniversary Party we are working on getting a committee around.  We will be using the 
room at Shaheen; no definite date has been set.     

 We do need a new club picture.  Tim Wells has volunteered to head this up.  Kevin Mead has a friend 
who is a photographer who would be willing to work with us.     

 The sound system seemed to work well at the Blessing of the Vettes, but maybe could have been a 
little louder.     

 Artie Love attended a car show in Jackson on June 24 and won Best of Show.   
 Kyle Felts got a sponsorship from Tooling Solutions, Inc. from Knoxville, Tennessee for racing.     

 
Ward gave a blessing to close the meeting.    

 

Adjournment at 7:30.  Motion by Densel Williams and seconded by Tom Faupel.   



CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB 
BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

July 20, 2022 - Delhi Café & ZOOM 
 
6:30 Call to Order: Kyle Felts 

 The only mail received was an invitation to the Dells in Wisconsin.     

 Board Reports:  

 Secretary: Melissa Hass 

   Minutes previously approved.   

 Treasurer: Mike Britz 

 Books are up to date.          

V/P Governor:  Simon Reiffer 

 The Region meeting was Tuesday night.  The Region Awards Banquet next year will be on 
4/16 from noon to 4:00pm at Waldenwoods Banquet & Conference Center.  The cost is 
$33.00.      

 The Governor’s Meeting in September will be in St. Louis.  There are positions open.  
National convention will be in Bowling Green next year.      

 Social Director: Melissa Felts  

 I called and sent an email to the manager at Tamarack Apartments and I’m just wanting to 
hear back.   

 Delta River Bingo, Gloria Reiffer and Sandy Bechtel are heading up.  Tentative date is 11/5. 
 FCOA event, I will be following up this week to get more information.   
 8/18 is the Willows car show.   
 Gloria Reiffer would like to do a riverboat cruise again this year.              

Points Director:   Mary Wells 

 All points are up to date for the information I have received.               

 Competition Director: Kevin Mead   

 Absent, no report.  However, the Birch Run event went well.     

 Editor:   Tom Faupel  

 If anyone has any articles for the newsletter, please get them into me this week.         

Membership Director: Angela Hyde  

 We are currently at 100 members, 2 honorary and 32 FCOA.   
 I am working on an updated roster to get mailed out to the membership.      

 Public Relations Director: Chuck Miller 

 Nothing new to report.   
 We are mailing a check for $1,350 to the VFW National Home for Children from the Blessing 

of the Vettes event.  



Appointed Officer Report:  

 Past President:   Bob Maynard 

 Absent, no report.     

 Photographer:   Stella Wood   

 Absent, no report.   

 Webmaster:   Gloria Reiffer  

 If you find a link that is not working, please let me know.       

 Facebook Moderator:   Dave Voss 

 Absent, no report.   

 Zoom Facilitator: Kyle Felts 

 All is well.     

 Quartermaster:   Randy Putman   

 Absent, no report.   

 Sergeant at Arms:   Geofrey Cradit   

 Nothing to report.  Just a reminder 8/7 is the car show at Darrell’s Supermarket.     

 NCM Ambassador: Casey Mulvany 

 Absent, no report.     

 Historian:   Sue Keith   

 Absent, no report.     

 Hearts & Flowers:   Ann Voss    

 Absent, no report.   

 Chaplain:   Ward Harris    

 Absent, no report.   

 

 New Business: 

 In the future for registration procedures, we need to get the registration to the person doing 
the event registration at least a week ahead of time.  This would make things run much 
smoother.   

 We did make a profit at the Birch Run event, but we don’t have the final figures yet.  It was a 
really nice facility and we received some positive feedback from those that attended.   

 It appears that the volume of the sound system was not high enough at the Blessings of the 
Vettes event but no one mentioned it until afterwards.  The volume could have been turned 
up, had we known.  However, it did perform very well.       



SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS AND SPONSOR

Fourteen companies renewed their ads in 
our newsletter and website for 2022, one returned 
after a year off and we added a new company, for 
a total of 16. Also, Shaheen Chevrolet continued 
their sponsorship of our Club.  Whenever 
possible we should try to use the products and 
services of these companies. When you do, let 
them know your are a CCCC member and thank 
them for their support.

Other Business:   

 Sandy Bechtel’s church, Our Savior Lutheran Church, is in charge of one of the food banks in 
Lansing.  The club is always very generous to the food bank.  They are doing a backpack 
program this year and she would like the club to donate to the program.  The cost is $25 per 
backpack.   Simon Reiffer proposed we donate at least 3 backpacks.  Mike Britz  proposed we 
donate $100, seconded by Simon Reiffer and passed by the majority of those in attendance.   

 Melissa Felts is still hoping to have an FCOA event, we are just waiting to hear from sponsors 
about doing it.   
 
 

 For an update on Crossroads, please see the website. 
 Should the responsibility of the new picture for our 65th anniversary go through our PR 

Director?  It was discussed at the membership meeting and Tim Wells will be the lead on this 
with Daniel Burk.   Our PR Director is fine with this and will help them in anyway that he can.  
 

7:20 Motion for adjournment made by Simon Reiffer, seconded by Angela Hyde and approved by 
members in attendance. 



PROUDLY DISPLAY YOUR CLUB AFFILIATION

A-Pillar Window 
Stickers are only 

$10 each in white

Stickers in white will be 
available at the club 

meetings or other events. 

Custom COLORS are 
available at $15 each, but 
you will need to contact 
Kyle Felts to have them 

ordered

CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB



Looking for some new Corvette Club Apparel?

https://www.cccorvette.org/apparel.html

Pick-up at any of the 3 Sports Stop Location:
124 W Ash St.  Mason, MI  48854 – (517) 676-2199
223 S Bridge St.  Grand Ledge, MI  48837 – (517) 622-3088
102 N Clinton Ave  St. Johns, MI  48879 – (989) 292-4491

Have it shipped to your home for an additional $7





Capital City Corvette Club is proud to have

as our sponsor.

CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB
MEMBERS

The individuals/businesses listed in 
this newsletter help to support 

Capital City Corvette Club.

Please consider them when making 
purchases!

Dealership Contacts:

Ben Behnke – Sales/Club Contact (517) 881-9253
Dan Williams – Service Advisor
Ralph Shaheen – President
Jason Cords – General Manager
Tom Hernly – Service Manager
Kevin Simpson – Event Coordinator
Tom Dyers – Collision Center Manager

(517) 394-0330 Main Number
632 American Rd
Lansing, MI  48911

Ads are $40 per year, prorated to $4 per month (small), 
or $75 per year, prorated to $7 per month (large).

Ads help us pay for our annual webhosting fees and 
other club expenses.  If you are interested in placing a 

business card ad on our Website, and in our newsletter, 
please send your ad/business card and check to:

Public Relations
Capital City Corvette Club
PO Box 27295
Lansing, MI  48909






